
 Minutes of the Meeting of the 
Health Law Section of the 

Idaho State Bar 
April 4, 2024 

 
Call to Order:  
 
A meeting of the Health Law Section of the Idaho State Bar was called to order by Section Chair 
Elizabeth Sonnichsen at 12:03 p.m. at the office of the Idaho State Bar and via video 
teleconference on Thursday, April 4, 2024.  
 
General Business: 
 
Ms. Sonnichsen addressed the following matters of Section business:  
 
• Minutes: A motion was made, and seconded, to approve minutes from the Section’s previous 

meeting on February 1, 2024. With no objections, the motion to approve previous meeting 
minutes was approved. 

  
• Financial Report: Ms. Sonnichsen provided a financial report based on the Section’s 

Financial Statement as of November 30, 2023. 
 

• October CLE Planning: The October CLE is October 3, 2024, at the University of Idaho 
College of Law (Boise). Ms. Sonnichsen requested assistance from the advisory board to 
organize the CLE.   

 
• Law Student Section Membership:  A motion was made, and seconded, to approve law 

student section membership. Ms. Beaumont, Ms. Robbins, and Ms. Sonnichsen testified in 
favor of this measure; however, Ms. Beaumont opposed law students holding officer 
positions. With no objections, the motion to approve this measure passed. 
   

CLE: 
 
Anita Hurlburt, Attorney, Quan McColl, Boise, presented a half hour CLE on the history and 
status of Idaho’s professional malpractice statute of limitations. Presentation materials are 
available on the Section’s page on the Idaho State Bar website. 
 
Adjourn: 
 
There being no further business, Ms. Sonnichsen adjourned the meeting at 12:48 p.m. 
 
Lauren Smyser 
Vice Chair 


